

Nathaneal Hartley
His Majesty's Assistant Coroner
HM Coroner's Service
The Council House
Old Market Square
Nottingham
NG1 2DT

Force Headquarters
Sherwood Lodge
Arnold
Nottingham
NG5 8PP

22 August 2025

Dear Sir,

Re: Regulation 28 Report to Prevent Future Deaths - Barry Spooner

I write by way of response to the Regulation 28 report that was issued on 1st July 2025.

As a result of the report, your concerns have been discussed with our partner agencies who are integral to information sharing in the context of safeguarding.

We will be amending our information sharing processes to address the concerns raised so that in the event that a PPN is considered suitable for referral to adult social care, these will be accompanied by any PPN's from the previous 12 months which had not previously been deemed suitable for sharing.

In order to allow for the logistical aspects of this change to be implemented, this has been agreed to commence from the 1st of October 2025.

We hope that this adequately addresses your concern and allows adult social care to make fully informed decisions moving forward.

Yours sincerely,

